MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – Nov. 6, 2014 
IN ATTENDANCE: Town Board Chair Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Jeff Smith, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn (A quorum is present.)  Clerk Vicki Anderson and Treasurer Nona Erfurth.   

CALL TO ORDER: by Chair Eloranta, 7 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 10/30/14 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as a courtesy to the residents, the agenda was published in the Mt. Horeb Mail. 

MINUTES: MOTION by Schwenn/Eloranta to approve the minutes as distributed:10/13/14. Motion carried, 3-0. 
UPPER SUGAR RIVER WATERSHED ASSOCIATION (USRWA)/NEW DIRECTOR – ANNUAL REPORT TO TB: Wade Moder, Executive Director of the USRWA introduced himself to the TB and citizens in attendance and shared the following information. He is the only paid staff and is assisted by the volunteer USRWA Board and other volunteers. They invite folks to join them in their work to enhance the watershed resources. Contact information is: 207 E. Main Street, P.O. Box 314, Mt. Horeb, WI  53572, 608.437.7707 and email: usrwa@usrwa.org and website: www.usrwa.org. The watershed is 170 square miles and contains 115 miles of stream. Some of their initiatives include, but are not limited to the following: 

**aquatic invasive species control. In conjunction with the River Alliance, they educate volunteers on the how to eradicate the invasives.

**By monitoring 25 locations in the watershed, the data is compiled and submitted to the DNR to aid in management decisions for the watershed. 

**Monthly river clean ups in the main stream are conducted. 

**At Dane County Donald Park wader wash stations have been installed with boot brushes and tools to wash off the waders to protect the extremely good fishing resources in the park. 

**Applied for a grant from the EPA to repair some of the streams identified as ‘impaired’ due to elevated levels of phosphorus. 
NEW BARTENDER’S LICENSE/RILEY TAVERN/KIM JUDD: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to approve the Bartender’s License for K. Judd for Riley Tavern. Discussion: The criminal record check, training and fees are in order. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 
PC RECOMMENDATION TO DENY: N. GAMMETER/PRELIMINARY CSM/GAMMETER RD./SEC. 36: MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to deny the preliminary CSM as recommended by the PC since it is inconsistent with the approved concept plan. Discussion: Gammeters plan to revise the preliminary CSM so that the four lots proposed now, with a future fifth lot, are consistent with the approved concept plan. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 
SHARED DRIVEWAY PERMITS: 

A. D. STONE-J. OIMOEN/KLEVENVILLE RILEY RD. SEC. 3: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to approve the shared driveway as Driveway Permit Part 1 and 2 for D. Stone property and to approve the Driveway Permit Part 1 for J. Oimoen with the condition that the shared driveway agreement shall be signed before the driveway permits may be issued and there will be no charge for Oimoen’s Driveway Permit Part 1. Discussion: The engineered plan for the D. Stone driveway now attains no more than 10% slope throughout the driveway with a 90 degree juncture with Klevenville Riley Rd. and the language in the shared driveway agreement is in order. 
The shared driveway will be shared for a short distance and then course to the west to the Stone house and to the east to the Oimoen lot. When the Oimoen lot owner chooses to install a driveway from this access point to the building location, Driveway Permit Part 2 shall be discussed with the TB. Motion to approve with condition carried 3-0. 

B. M. BETHKE AND D. MIDTHUN/SPRING ROSE RD./SEC. 25: MOTION by Eloranta/Schwenn to require an engineered drawing of the shared driveway and drainage of the driveway and retention pond and a shared agreement for the proposed driveway to serve Lot 3 of 5.212 acres and a building site on the 70 + acres to the west. Discussion: The following points are to be considered in laying out the driveways and shared agreement:

**Only a 14 foot wide easement, the base standard for a single residence driveway, is required to serve as a driveway to the 70 + acre parcel across Lot 3 or the owners of the 70 + acres could ask the TB to review the placement of the driveway to the 70 acres on the edge of the 70 acres. The 70 acre parcel does not require 66 feet of frontage on an existing public way.  

**The shared agreement shall be written without any confusing language re: future division of the 70 + acre parcel or all future owners of 70 + acre parcel. 

** Exhibit A is referenced in the agreement but is not attached. 

**Language in the agreement speaks of the owner changing the agreement at any time by himself. The language should be cleaned up so it is an agreement between at least two parties. 

**Drainage of the driveway along the eastern edge is a concern due to the fill brought in by a previous owner of the adjacent land. An erosion control permit may be required and the neighboring property owners want to see a plan for the drainage. How much water will drain off of this land and where will it go?
The neighbors have asked to review the engineered plan prior to the 12/15/14 TB meeting. It was suggested that the plan be submitted to the Town Clerk two weeks prior to the meeting, 12/1/14. Motion carried 3-0. 
J. ZANDER/STATUS OF SWIGGUM RD. OFF OF KLEVENVILLE RILEY RD./SEC. 3:
Question:  J. Zander requested the opportunity to meet with the TB re: the status of Swiggum Rd. He questioned whether this dead-end farm to market road that serves a single residence is being considered for discontinuance as a public road. It is of concern to him because he farms the Swiggum lands on both sides of Swiggum Rd.  
Discussion: The TB would like to discontinue the dead-end farm to market roads that serve a single residence and revert them to private driveways. There appears to be a unique situation with Swiggum Rd. which prevents its discontinuance. The road serves as the required 66 feet of frontage on an existing public way for a residence on a lot of 35 acres or less in the Town of Cross Plains. If the road were discontinued, the Town of Cross Plains lot would be landlocked. 
PUBLIC HEARING/FORWARD INVESTMENT PROPERTIES: N & B HURLEY/PRELIMINARY PLAT/OPTION 3 RURAL CLUSTER SUBDIVISION/GRIMSTAD RD./SEC. 10: NO ACTION
New Information since the 10/27/14 Plan Commission preliminary approval with conditions of the Plat
*Dane County, DC, Land Division Review Office does not require more than 30 feet of frontage for lots on a cul-de-sac. The lots do have to be laid out in such a way to avoid flagpole lots, i.e. to attain 150’ width as soon as practicable. 
*The cul-de-sac does not have to have a diameter of 300 ft. since the lot frontages may be reduced. The road layout for the cul-de-sac could be a one-way loop road with vegetation in the center to decrease the amount of impervious surface. The loop road does not have to be a circle as long as it meets the minimum diameter standards for DC and the Town. 
*Town right-of-way in the cul-de-sac and new road proposed for Bella Vista plat. – The TB wants to decrease the right-of-way that is the responsibility of the Town to maintain. Is there a way to create an outlot which would include the vegetative center of the cul-de-sac and vegetation along the right-of-way for the proposed Bella Vista road as part of the common area? Frontage for the outlot on Grimstad Rd. might be required.
*The engineer for the developer will recalculate the 16.5 acres required for the lots and road and the 16.5 acres required for the common open space, which may include the storm water management area. 

*The Town Attorney was authorized to review the documents submitted to the Town by the Hurleys - draft homeowners’ association, restrictive covenants, etc. for compliance with the Town Plan and Ordinances.

*It was agreed that an easement for access to the storm water management area will be included by the lots, rather than off of  the section of Grimstad Rd. north of the proposed Bella Vista road.

Citizen Comments: Neighbors in attendance requested an estimate of the cost of improvements to Grimstad Rd. between its intersection with CTH PD and the turn off for the proposed Bella Vista Road. Also, the neighbors requested more specific details of the Plat be worked out before the TB approves the preliminary plat. It is their understanding that once the preliminary plat is approved, if the final plat is consistent with the preliminary plat, it has to be approved. 

No Action: It was generally agreed that more information, complete drawing, etc. were needed before the TB would act on the Plat. 

In compliance with the Town Ordinance, the TB has 90 days after the Nov. 6 public hearing to act on the Plat. Progress is being made. The TB anticipates receiving updated information from the developer between now and the next scheduled TB meeting on Dec. 15, 2014. The Plat will be placed on that meeting agenda. 
ASSESSMENT CONTRACT RENEWAL: MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to approve the renewal of the Assessment Contract between L. E. Gardiner Assessment Service and the Town of Springdale for Dec. 1, 2014 – Nov. 30, 2016. Discussion: This is a renewal of the existing contract. Language was added to Section 1 Responsibilities of Appraisers so that #17. would read in the renewed contact as it read in the previous contract: “All computer records are property of the Town and may be placed on the Town computer or will be kept at the assessor’s office. All records will be backed up by external hard drive and stored at a second site.” The only change to the existing contract is an additional charge of $150.00 annually for the Wisconsin Department of Revenue USPAP Narrative Report, which is required by the DOR. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 
ORDINANCE ASSUMING RESPONSIBILITY OF TREASURER/TAX COLLECTION: MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to approve the ordinance assuming the responsibility of the Treasurer for tax collection for taxes payable in 2015. Motion carried 3-0.

ON-CALL, AS NEEDED, PART-TIME SNOW PLOW OPERATORS: MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to approve Don Grender and Dan Hart as recommended by Town Patrolman Devin Dahlk to work as on-call, as-needed, part-time snow plow operators on the small truck and tractor. Motion carried 3-0. 
BILLS: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to approve the bills. Motion carried, 3-0. 
ADJOURN: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to adjourn. Motion carried, 3-0.    
Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson, Town Clerk
